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June 2, 2025 

Ms. Nancy Marconi     DELIVERED BY EMAIL 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
26th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi, 
 
Re:  Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. (Greater Sudbury Hydro)  

2025 Cost of Service Rate Application 
Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File Number: EB-2024-0026 

 
I am writing on behalf of Greater Sudbury Hydro to request an extension of time for the 
filing of interrogatory responses with consequential shifts in the timeline for the 
remaining procedural steps.   
 
Over the past weekend a member of the Greater Sudbury Hydro team integral to the 
outstanding issues in the proceeding experienced an unexpected emergency.  As a result, 
we are asking for an extension to accommodate the temporary unavailability of this 
member.   
 
While we will endeavor to file interrogatory responses as soon as is practical, we 
respectfully request a one week extension for a new filing deadline for interrogatory 
responses of June 13, 2025, with a consequential one week extension for the remaining 
procedural steps that have been scheduled (Greater Sudbury Hydro argument in chief, 
intervenor and OEB Staff submissions, Greater Sudbury Hydro reply submissions).   
 
We note that the outstanding issues relate to a request for rider recovery over a ten year 
period, an interim rate order has been approved and the remaining issues are scheduled to 
be heard in writing, such that we expect that there are no material consequences related to 
the requested extension. 
 
If any further information is required, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.  
 
Yours very truly, 

 
 
Michael R. Buonaguro 


